Cass River Greenway Meeting Minutes

June 7, 2017
Vassar City Office 1:00 – 3:00 PM

June 10 Cass River Clean Up – Cass City

Gene Suuppi and Nancy Barrios reported that the 9th Annual Clean Up planning.  Post Clean Up: The clean up was a great success.  Approximately 40 volunteers showed up – mostly from the Cass City area.  4 miles of the river was cleaned, with the usual types of trash encountered. This is a very pleasant and picturesque stretch of the river.
July 15 Cass River Clean Up- Vassar
Also, John Hoornstra stated that Vassar River Fest is planning a river clean up in the downtown area on Saturday, July 15.  The plan is to clean the river upsteam and downstream of the Vassar City Office – approximately 3 miles of river.  For more information look on the Vassar River Fest website or facebook.
June 24 Paddle and Swim

Bill Zehnder reported on the 6th Annual Paddle & Swim event schedued for Saturday morning, June 24.  Paddlers will launch from the Tuscola launch at 9:30 am and the swimmers will meet at 9396 Ormes Road and depart at Cole Creek at 9:00 am.  Pontoons will accompany the swimmers.  A new alternative for paddlers is to launch at the newly constructed Vassar launch at 7:00 am. The group will end up at Heritage Park launch, Frankenmuth, by noon and enjoy eats and refreshements.
August 5 Cass River Greenway Triathlon

Bill Zehnder reported that the 2017 Triathlon has been cancelled.   Plans are underway to reorganize the event for 2018.
M-46 Launch Follow Up
Joe Toth reported that some finishing touches remain to be completed, including installing a trash bin, signage (the kiosk structure has been purchased), repairing some erosion on the walkway path and some minor spring clean up.  We also want to hold a “Grand Opening” event to thank the sponsors and invite the various stakeholders.
Hoffman Park Launch

Bill Wheeler reported that the launch/park design is complete.  However, there has been a delay in receiving the DEQ permit.  This will most likely negatively impact the timing of construction.  Bill feels the project will still be completed this summer/fall.
Bill also reported that he has issued a purchase order to Pannier for 6 kiosk structures; 3 for his Bridgeport sites, 2 for Frankenmuth sites and 1 for the M-46 site.
Vassar Launch

Brian Chapman reported that the Vassar launch construction is complete.  A Grand Opening is being planned.  Many positive comments were made about the launch and it is already being used by many.

Frankenmuth Memorial Park Boat Launch 

Darren Kaschinske reported on the major renovation project planned for the existing boat launch.  The ramp will be slightly relocated and expanded to a two lane launch with skid pier.  New canoe/kayak launch facilities will be added as well as a handicap accessible fishing deck. 
The contract for construction has been issued and work will begin in late June, with competion forecasted by the end of July.
NPS Water Trail Designation Project

Bill Zehnder and Brian Chapman, co-chairs of the project, reported on the status.  Current focus is updating the water trail map which now runs from the M-46 Bridge Launch downsteam to the M-13 DNR Boat Launch, approximately 34 miles.
A new water trail web site is being evaluated that will include detailed descriptions of the launch sites and paddling experiences between sites.  Use of a drone to take photos and videos has also been explored and the results are very exciting.

On June 9, Saginaw Bay Watershed Initiative Network (WIN) approved a grant request from the Cass River Greenway.  Funding was approved for the design and purchase of new, updated watertrail kiosk map panels, expenses for drone photos and videos, and support for the new Cass River WaterTrail web site being planned.  Thank you WIN.
Brian reported that he is working on a grant request to the Region 5 East Central Michigan Prosperity Region for additional funding for the web site.  Update: the grant request has been submitted and we expect feedback in August.
Streambank Erosion Control Plan for 2017
No report
319 Implementation Grant – Livestock/Manure Managment
Kelsey Prohaska reported that a successful lunchean was held with a number of interested livestock operators. Since then, more interested operators have been coming forward.  Mike Bioke, Tuscola Conservation District, is now working with those interested parties. UM Flint is developing a brochure which further explains the program.
The committee is targeting commitments of $100,000 in BMP’s for 2017.

2017 Phragmites Plan
Michelle Zawerucha reported the Tuscola County Road Commission will once again support roadside treatment of phragmites.  We have volunteers to survey Vassar, Tuscola and Millington townships, thankyou Jack Opperman, John Hoornstra and Gene Suuppi.
Next Meeting:  Wednesday, August 16, 2017  1:00 – 3:00PM

                           At the Vassar City Office
Bob Zeilinger
June 19, 2017
